June 8, 2006

Mr. Ron Benton

General Manager

Gulf Coast Crematory

2403 Harrison Ave.

Panama City, Florida  32405

Dear Mr. Benton:


A Department representative recently inspected your facility.  A copy of the inspection report is enclosed.  Please note the permit expiration date and renewal notification due date shown on the report.


This letter applies only to activities covered by the Air Resources Management Program.  It indicates compliance at the time of inspection for those sources specifically listed on the inspection report.


If you have any questions, please contact Richard Brookins at 850/872-4375, extension 108 or Richard.Brookins@dep.state.fl.us.








Sincerely,








Marlane Castellanos








Branch Office Manager

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

INSPECTION REPORT FORM

AIR POLLUTANT EMISSION SOURCES

	FACILITY:  Gulf Coast Crematory
	DISTRICT:  Northwest
	COUNTY:   

	ADDRESS:  2403 Harrison Avenue
	PHONE:   (850) 763-4694
	CONTACT: 

	CONTACT OR FACILITY EMAIL ADDRESS:  

	ARMS I.D. #: 0050029
	PERMIT: 0050029-005-AG
	EXPIRES:    11/10/2010

	RENEWAL APPLICATION/NOTIFICATION DUE DATE: 10/11/2010

	SOURCE DESCRIPTION: Human Crematory

	INSPECTED BY:  Richard Brookins

INSPECTION DATE: 06/08/06
	AUDIT TYPE:  Ins2
	COMPLIANCE STATUS:

In Compliance OR 
Out of Compliance


INSPECTION COMMENTS

I arrived at the facility and was greeted by Mr. Bill Jones, Managing Funeral Director.  Mr. Jones is currently the only authorized operator of the crematory.  Two other employees have been trained by the manufacturer but have not received their certificates yet.  Mr. Jones provided access to requested records and allowed me unescorted access to conduct the inspection..

The facility continues to appear to be clean and relatively well maintained.   The unit was not operating at the time of inspection.  As such, there were no visible emissions of any type noticed coming from the unit.  A review of the temperature charts for the previous 12-months operation was conducted as part of this inspection.  The temperature recorder records a temperature of 0-2500 (F.  For the period July 5, 2005 thru February 15, 2006 the facility used charts marked as 0 – 100 % of the instrument span rather than the normal charts marked 0 – 2500 ˚F.  This was discussed with Mr. Jones and the need for the proper charts was stressed.  [Section 4(e), Section 4(m)]
Plain cardboard containers are primarily used for cremation.  Documentation of the chlorinated plastics content of these containers was available for review at the time of inspection.  [Section 4(g)]
There were no objectionable odors noticed during this inspection.  [Section 4(a)]
There were no visible emissions noticed from the unit during this inspection.  [Section 4(b)]
Operator certificates are maintained on file as required.  [Section 4(i)]
RECOMMENDATIONS:

Use only the proper marked temperature charts as discussed during the inspection.

JMC:rbb

Enclosure: Inspection Report

CC:  DEP Northwest District, Pensacola


